
I am opposed to SB 761. 
 
“This bill also eliminates the Secretary of State's authority to issue 
templates for electronic petition signature sheets until January 
2023.” 
 
3 ½ years until we can do further e-petition forms? Why? 
 
This legislation carries a very harsh penalty for one person 
disobeying the rules, no one else is then allowed to print an e-copy 
of a single petition sheet. 
 
I see only negative results of this bill: Less convenience for people 
who want to sign petitions and greater risk for those circulating 
them. 
 
Example: The issue the petition is for may be pertinent to myself 
and a family member in a care center for physical rehabilitation but 
someone in a completely different area of the state disobeyed the 
rule and now I can’t print copies for myself and my family member? 
How is that fair to us? Punish the person who violated the rules, not 
the whole state! 
 
Example: My daughter is not very tech savvy. Does this mean I can’t 
print a petition for my daughter? My daughter is a registered voter. 
Why can she not sign a petition that I printed? 
 
Ruth A. Martens 
 


